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                 STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Parish Council  Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 7th March 2019 at 7.30pm.
Agenda.

Those present were Derek Boustred (Chair), Kate Scott-Clark, Sarah Poole, Angela Richards, Nigel Barrowcliffe, Simon Grundy, Ray Bloxham, Sarah Randall-Johnson  and Neville Bennett (Clerk).
1. Apologies for Absence.
 None
2. Minutes of previous meetings (circulated).
These were approved as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising.    

i)  Helicopter landing site. 

The night landing site is complete except for the provision of power and a meter which will be fitted on Friday 8th March. An agreement has been made with EDF to supply electricity.
ii) Communities Together Fund.
A joint bid with Brampford Speke PC was made to improve the path between the two villages and to provide disabled access. A decision will be made by EDDC on 19th March. Also Ros Davies, head of Parish Paths Partnership, has agreed to replace the gates to enable disabled access. 
iii) Tender for grass cutting.
The tendering process has been carried out and awarded to Hooper Services.

iv) Grant from DCC for purchase of three grit bins and grit.

The grant, from our Devon county councillors, has allowed the purchase of three bins, one to be placed at either end of the village and the other in the vicinity of Jubilee Hall.

4. Reports
i)  Report from EDDC Councillor Simon Grundy.   Simon noted the approval of the weather proofing at the Old Mill. He also outlined the rules for getting planning approval for affordable housing although there are no appropriate sites in Stoke Canon.

.ii) Report from DCC Councillor Ray Bloxham.   Ray reported that despite a further cut of 18m in DCC funding additional monies have been made available to child and adult welfare services. He pointed out that two additional reports following the earlier report on highway maintenance will soon be available. The next being speed policy and the third winter gritting.  Sarah reported on the multi agency reaction to the County Lines drug problem.

iii) Highways. Derek Boustred.  Highways has drained the channel at Honours ditch and unblocked the blockage. However there is a danger that the blockage will re-occur and some sort of cover is likely to be necessary. Highways has also promised to carry out a camera survey. The probationers carried out weeding in January and 90% were cleared. Network Rail has been contacted to clear some branches of trees blocking the street lights on part of Chestnut Crescent.

iv) Play Park. Angela Richards. NB was asked to send a letter to the owners about the lack of progress on clearing and re-seeding the play park. Unless there is urgent action the council proposes to have the work done and send the bill to the owner. NB reported that he had ordered the annual play park inspection.
v) Footpaths. Sarah Poole. Sarah had contacted Ros Davies about replacement of gates on the path to Brampford Speke and this has been agreed. Sarah also reported that the P3 report had been completed.
5. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i)  The timetable for the elections in May was set out and nomination forms distributed. The council meeting on 2nd May will have to be moved as a consequence to Tuesday May 7th.

ii) It was unanimously agreed to co-opt Nigel Barraclough on to the council.

iii) DB reported on the Raddon Hills meeting and the discussions on issues of common interest.
6. Financial Matters.
i)  Payments Out
North Devon Council. Clerks salary + six months expenses   £754.86
N.Bennett. Repayment of online purchase of grit bins. £608.00
Rewe PC. Final payment for renewing footpath.  £323.34

Stoke Canon PPC.  Hire of hall.  £18.00

Western Power. Preparation of night landing site.  £4817.47
ii) Payments In:
Devon Air Ambulance. Grant for erection of night landing site.  £6817.26

Devon CC.  Grant for grit bins.  £300.00

iii) Bank balance @ 01.03.19 - £12227.12
7. Planning Matters. 
i) 19/0356/FUL. Madison Close. Construction of front and rear dormers. No objections.  
8. Any Other Business.
A question was raised about a grant from the council towards cutting the grass in the churchyard. To be considered at the next meeting.
9. Questions from the public.
10. Date of Next Meeting.

Tuesday 7th May 2019 .

